
  

‘ Do nothing from selfish         

ambition or conceit, but in       

humility count others more     

significant than yourselves. ’  

Philippians 2:3 

 

 Music - We now have a huge number of pupils having music lessons which is 

amazing! Year 5 also started their saxophone lessons and made a brilliant 

start – everyone managed to at least make a sound! 

 Balance Bike Day for Pre-School and Ash Class – our youngest pupils had 

great fun riding around a circuit in the hall. 

 The resilience of our children and staff during an extremely challenging week 

– they are all stars! 

 

Highlights of the week 



Harvest 

Our Harvest Festival will be at St. Oswald’s Church on 

Tuesday 5
th
 October. Pupils should go straight to 

church, arriving between 8:50 and 9:00 am. We are 

asking you to send donations of tinned foods or long 

life products which will be given to the Preesall and 

Knott-End Help Group – these will then be given to 

members of the local community. 

If your child is in Breakfast Club, they will walk down to 

church with staff at 8:30 am. 

Pupils who go swimming on a Tuesday will be met at 

church by the coach and taken straight to the pool so 

please make sure they have their kit with them. 

The rest of the pupils will walk back to school after the 

service so please send them with a coat. 

Parents are welcome to join us for the service. Each 

class will be doing a short Harvest themed          

presentation. 

Music/Dance Lessons: 

You can now pay for music and 
dance lessons on Parent Pay.  

Intervention: 

If your child is involved in any inter-
vention or tutoring groups, you will 

have received a letter from your 
child’s class teacher. Ash Class let-
ters will go out next week when 
Miss Moore is back in school. 
These groups will start next week. 

Open School Sessions: 

We are organising three open 

school sessions for prospective 

parents to visit and see our school 

in action. One of these will be   

Saturday 9
th
 October from 10:00 

am -12:00 pm. I really need a 

group of pupils to come in to take 

part in some activities such as  

Forest School, Art, Science and 

Music.  

If your child/children could help out 

we would really appreciate it, 

please email either myself or Mrs 

Adams. I will make anyone who 

comes along a ‘goody bag’ to take 

home! 

Miss Gemma will be hosting a free 
dance class so please email her if 

your child would like to take part. 

Dates: 

Tuesday 5th October—Harvest festival  

Wednesday 6th and Thursday 7th October—Life education sessions for all classes 

Friday 22nd October—School closes for half term (3:30pm) 

Monday 1st November—INSET 

Tuesday 2nd November—School opens 9am 

Tuesday 2nd November—Individual and family photographs 

Monday 6th June—Additional Holiday day (school closed). Please see updated holidays (attached) 

Covid Update: 

Thank you for your understanding this week. Year 6 

was the year group most affected but thankfully we 

have not received notification of any new infections 

since Wednesday.  

I hope all pupils are well and back in school very 
soon. If you require any home-learning materials, 
please contact your child’s class teacher. Please 
continue to keep children at home who are unwell 
and we would still recommend booking a PCR if 
they have a cold/cough/sore throat or temperature. 






